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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 7th Sep 2015
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Nathan Scott
Men’s Captain


Andy Ward


Thom Darby


Zena Ellis

1 Chairman’s Comments
Welcome back to all of you who have enjoyed a well-earned holiday. I hope that you return to your running keen and refreshed, and looking forward to the cross-country season which is fast approaching. I am hoping that we can once again make an impressive showing in the league, and would encourage everyone to have a try, even if it is just the once – you never know, you may find that you enjoy it! If you have any questions about cross-country, please don’t be shy about asking any of the coaches or your club captains.
I appreciate that the first cross-country fixture will clash with the Luton Half Marathon, despite many efforts to avoid this. Please feel free to represent your club at whichever event you choose.
Unfortunately for those of us who enjoy running away from the roads the daylight is getting noticeably scarcer as the weeks go on. Please keep this in mind when setting out for your run. Before too long we will be back to running in the dark again, so can I remind everyone of the importance of high-visibility and reflective clothing when running where traffic might also be present. Please also consider the importance of staying together when setting out for a run, and ensuring that no-one is left behind.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Kim Caddy,  Mark Sains, Chris Green, Helen Morris and Lynn Doyle.
3 Previous Minutes
The minutes for August were accepted.

4 Matters Arising
Markers for pace groups instead of flags, plus more for slower groups, including maybe a run/walk group – ZE to look into
NS – Suggestion box – Pacers at Park run 
NS – Club 5K on track – possibility of borrowing clock from Dunstable 
NS - Catrina Lewis – no individual discounts for runners, but can hire track for £27
Park Runners to wear club vests

ZE – corporate membership of Inspire – NS to investigate

TD – Manchester Marathon (includes relays – potential for club event
DD requested race sheets

XC Nationals 27th February 2016 at Donnington – possibility of coach travel 
5 Secretary Report

MS sent the following notes for the secretary report:
- Thank you to everyone who helped at the Alf Brown.
- The 3CXC is holding a meeting on Monday as well to confirm full details for the up-coming season (and they say they are trying to stop the Luton clash for next season...)
- There will be an area at the Standalone for clubs to put up marquees etc for club runners.


- Let MS/DD know if we want a space so that we can contact NHRR.
- MS has a code for a free MK marathon (full or half) place for next Bank holiday for the charity.
- MS will start producing nomination forms for the AGM for the front desk
6 Treasurer’s Report

CG presented the accounts:
· £33.29 cash

· £11,631.09 in the bank

· £1287.18 for charity (as of 12th July)

7 Running Report by Lynn Doyle & Nathan Scott for Events in August 2015
August has been a relatively quiet month when it comes to racing. However, we did finish July in style with a superb turn out at the Fairland’s Valley team relays which I think everyone would agree; were a lot of fun. We fielded four male teams and two ladies teams all of which ran well and enjoyed the trip over to Stevenage. Well done everyone who took part.
Away from racing August also saw the Annual club Alf Brown handicapped race. Once again we had 30 plus competitors take on the challenging loop and a huge well done to Rudi Bartlett who was this year’s clear winner.
On to the race sheet:

August 1st \ 2nd
Mark Layzell travelled to Aylesbury to take on the Park run, in which he completed in a time of 29:44.
August 8th \ 9th
Having heard rumours of a pan flat 10km race over towards Aylesbury a number of Striders made their way over to hunt a PB down on the Bearbrook 10km course. Mark Sains (37:11), Nathan Scott (39:28), Gez Fallon (40:14), Paul Davies (40:39), Liz Rollinson (44:22), Brian Davies (47:32), Kelvin Chadwick (57:17), Lorraine Webb (58:15), Terri Sains (64:42) and Mark Layzell (67:09) all took part and all left without a new PB…. Perhaps it wasn’t as flat as we had been told!
Lorraine Webb, Phil Nitchen, Thom Darby both ran the Luton Park run and Fiona Edwards (29:36) and Ashley Philpott (22:38) managed to obtain new PB’s.
August 15th \ 16th
Luton Park runners this week included Thom Darby, Finbar Willis, Terri Sains and Phil Nitchen. Nick Sandle obtained a PB at the Exeter Park run of 21:37. Moving further afield both Lorraine Webb and Kieran Fitzpatrick ran the “Race the train” event in Tywyn, Wales. Lorraine completed in 2:27:24 and Kieran completed in 2:11:43. A seriously hilly one I am led to believe, but definitely one to do. Finally this weekend saw Miriam Linforth complete a 100km Ultra marathon. The Stour valley Path event actually turned out to be 103km and it took Miriam 13 hours and 11 minutes to complete the race. Well done, impressive stuff!
One of our newest Striders Andy Smith completed his most recent marathon on his quest to the 100 club. He picked a nice easy one too! The Cheddar Gorge marathon took Andy 5:47:19 to complete and was described by Andy as “Mountainous” – sounds… amazing!!
August 22nd \ 23rd
The weekend of Park run PB’s was clearly this weekend as Ashley Philpott (22:25) and Martin Fallon (21:39) both achieved a shiny new PB in Luton whilst Linda Scanlan travelled all the way to Sheffield to obtain her new PB of 21:53.
Finally for July, Liz Rollinson was named Strider of the Month. Liz endlessly notches up superb results both in time and position. July was no exception as she continues to be a superb role model for the club. Well done Liz, very well deserved.
As you may have noticed the nights are now closing in earlier, it means summer is coming to an end and those long cold winter nights will soon be upon us. With this in mind it’s important to start wearing the hi Vis clothing if you plan to be out running past 8pm. Better to be safe than sorry.
Stay safe everyone and happy running
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:

· Willie Ellingham
9 Club Race
Offley are happy in principle with a race starting and finishing in the village

There has also been a request to reinstate the club 5k time trial.

· We will attempt to do this in the autumn.
· Also the potential for 5K Time Trail on the track (12.5 laps)
10 AOB
Coaches page –profiles need updating – DD to update this when details provided via SH
Dec 10th Christmas Social
HM making good recovery

AW taking speedwork sessions, accepted on a BTF course in October

AGM 12th November at Crawley Green SSC

Coaches link to webpages NS to follow up
Injuries suffered by SH are apparently a source of amusement to ZE
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